SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 126th ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 11th MAY 2021 IN JUBILEE HALL
Present:

Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr T Norton, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr L Hungin, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr Baddeley and Cllr J Holder.




In attendance: 
Mrs E Bates (Clerk)

Apologies: 


Cllr J Smith.
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the 125th Annual Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 7th May 2019 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Hungin, seconded by Cllr Norton.

2. Chairman’s Report
Chairman, Cllr Thomas reviewed the activities of the Parish Council during the year ended 31st March 2021.
2020/21, the year Covid19 reared its head in the UK and worldwide, will go down as the year that turned every aspect of normality on its head in the space of one short month.  With the pandemic raging and numbers infected sky rocketing, new, hitherto unheard of words and phrases, became commonplace in our everyday conversations; social distancing, masks, lockdowns, covidiots.  Social interaction became virtual and chats of WhatsApp, Skype and Zoom became widespread.  However, despite the enormity of what each individual was living through, what we did see witness in Seer Green was a massive coming together of the community offering help and comfort to those who were in need.

In turn, the Parish Council rose to the challenge, conducting its business throughout this year pretty much as usual, except that meetings in person were swopped to meetings on Zoom.   It is true that no large projects were undertaken during the year, but this policy had been agreed prior to the emergence of Covid 19 due to a need for budgetary restrictions. However, in line with its financial commitment to maintaining, updating and improving its properties, open space and services, the Parish Council undertook a series of housekeeping exercises.

The Jubilee Hall remained closed for social activities during most of the year, with the exception of use by the school and pre-school but the Committee continued to meet to monitor progress and any maintenance issues.

The Pavilion Committee was formed to drive forward the fitting of two new fire doors to make it compliant with Fire Regulations, repair to rusting plumbing and replacement of the out of date fluorescent strip lighting with brighter new LED battens.  Redecoration of the interior is planned but pending the outcome of the new tenancy of the Pavilion by Little Ducklings.  Large amounts of work have also been undertaken to produce a new lease in anticipation of the change of ownership.

Green Meadow, closed during the first lockdown has proved extremely popular with young and old alike as a healthy, outdoor outlet during times when so many public places have remained closed.  In April repairs were carried out to the resurfacing under one baby of the cradle swings and the small rotary spinner.

Tree work was undertaken throughout the year to comply with findings in the annual Arboricultural Report and further work is scheduled for this year.  The sad decision to fell the remaining trees in the Ash group in Green Meadow was taken and the work carried out in April of this year.

A ‘festive’ socket was fitted to the lamppost outside the parade of shops and was used to light the Christmas tree, sponsorship for which was raised by two members of the Council in record time such was the demand for its installation this year.  It certainly went a long way to raising morale at a very low point.

To lift spirits further, having been awarded a Community Board grant, planting of seeds which will form a stunning wildflower display at all three entrances was secured and planting courtesy of Seer Green Gardeners, the Allotment Association and other volunteers has now been completed.

In a nod to the exceptional circumstances this last year has brought, the Chairman’s Community Award was instead given to a number of residents to recognise work done by them to help both the village and the wider community.  It became know as ‘Seer Green Super Heroes’ and was given to those nominated in the newsletter with each receiving a box of ‘Heroes’ chocolates.

Ongoing has been parking issues, particularly on the section of road between Hearne’s Meadow and the old Post Office which does not have double yellow lines, with cars being left obstructing the pavement and also causing a bottle neck for through traffic.  This was not evident when the public houses were shut during lockdown, but has once again became a problem now they are open.  This is an issue that will need to be dealt with during this year.

In September we said a sad farewell to Cllr Andrew Westlake and thanked him for all his support and hard work over his years as a Councillor.  The following month we welcomed Nick Baddeley as a new Councillor.
As always, I would like to thank all Councillors for the time and hard work they putting into making Seer Green such a desirable place in which to work and live.  I would also like to thank our Clerk for the many hours she puts in over and above her remit and for the endless patience and kindness she extends to all of us and our Community.

As for this coming year, let’s hope it is a better one than last. 

3. Financial Statement

This year has proved to be a busy year financially, with a substantial amount of unforeseen expenditure. This includes:

· the Montessori lease rewritten by Blaser Mills

· the start of a long-term refurbishment of the Pavilion 

· the replacement of a memorial cherry tree 

· the replacement of two streetlights.

However, our expenditure has been frugal and as can be seen in the financial figures, we have ended the year with a small surplus of £6,969.  Our balance sheet at the end of the year showed £65,178 total assets in the bank.


Any Other Business. There was no AOB.
Election of Officers

a)  Chairman:   The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Thomas, (proposed by Cllr Davison-Oakley and seconded by Cllr Hughes).  Cllr Thomas consented to take on the position of Chairman.
b)  Vice-Chairman:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Hungin, (proposed by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Davison-Oakley), Cllr Hungin consented to take on the position of Vice Chairman.

c)  Treasurer:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Davison-Oakley, (proposed by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Hughes), Cllr Davison-Oakley consented to take on the position as Treasurer. 
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